
Guidance for Schools with regard to the requirements on students to print course materials

In May 2011 the University’s Teaching and Learning Group issued the following guidance to schools:

	Statement regarding charging students for printed materials


Following discussion at meetings of the Teaching & Learning Group (TLG) and Teaching & Learning Management Group (TLMG) in February 2011, it was decided that the University position was that Schools should not charge students for photocopies of additional printed materials which are essential for their studies. This should normally be covered within the cost of the students’ fees.

http://www.tlso.manchester.ac.uk/teaching-and-learning/tlg-tlmg/tlg/charging-stmt/




In light of the University’s guidance on charging students for printing, the increase in the amount of course materials being provided electronically, and the advent of increased student fees, the following has been issued to provide guidance to schools in ensuring that consideration is given to the potential cost to the student in terms of printing and copying.  

Guidance
1.  Where possible, course tutors should not demand that students must have hard copy of course materials in class for teaching purposes. Where this is necessary, hard copies must be provided by the School, free of charge to the students.

2.  Course tutors must give careful consideration to the materials posted in Blackboard to ensure that they are useable without the need for students to print them out.  A student may prefer to do this, but that would be their choice.  

3.  Where a course unit has required texts, course tutors must liaise with the University of Manchester Library to ascertain if electronic copies of the texts can be provided and that any form of print or electronic redistribution complies with copyright law and licenses.
4.  Where material is of an instructive nature related to assessment, it should be freely available via hard copy should a student request it.

5.  Course tutors should consider the use of Turnitin for submission of student work so that students do not have to provide print copies.
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